Bowman Primary School
825 Hart Road
Lebanon, Ohio 45036
Phone 513-934-5800 Fax 513-934-2466

Dear Parent,

Ohio State Law and the Lebanon Board of Education requires that certain immunization records
be completed for enroliment on all students. It is the responsibility of the parents to obtain this
information. Students who do not have the required records completed may attend school for a
period of 30 days pending the completion of these requirements. After 30 days, Ohio law
mandates that your child be excluded from school until such record is provided. A complete
record includes 4 DPT or DT, 3 Polio, 1 MMR, 3 Hepatitis B, 1 Varicella, and 3-4 HIB. You are
required to submit these records to our office.

If your child cannot receive this vaccination due to medical reasons, religious convictions or
reasons of conscience, please contact the school nurse at 934-5486. Per Ohio Revised Code
and school board policy, a student may be exempted from immunization if a parent or guardian
objects for good cause, including religious conviction, or if there is a medical condition that
prohibits immunization.

Please contact your family physician or the Warren County Health Department at 695-1468 to
arrange for your child to receive the required immunizations. If you have any questions
concerning your child’s immunizations, please contact the Bowman nurse’s office at 934-5486.

Ohio State Law also requires a physical examination signed by a licensed physician affirming
the child suitable for enroliment in the preschool program within 30 days after the date of
admission. The examination shall occur within 12 months prior to the date of admission.
Additional health screenings required are height, weight, dental, vision, hearing, lead

level, and hematocrit or hemoglobin level which MUST be included on the physical
examination. You are required to submit these records to our office.

Please contact your family physician or the Warren County Health Department at 695-1468 to
arrange for your child to receive the required physical examination and additional health
screenings. The Warren County Health Department offers a lead screen and hemoglobin level
through a finger stick at a set rate. Please call 695-1468 for an appointment.

It is not our desire that any student be removed from school. However, for your child’s safety
and the well being of all students and in order to be in compliance with Ohio law, it is necessary
that we have your full cooperation in this matter. You may bring the immunization record and
record of physical examination to the Bowman office or mail it to the address above. Please
contact the school nurse at (513) 934-5486 if you have any questions.



